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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

December 5, 2000

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE

AB 33 (Romero) Labor Relations Trust Fund

Assemblywoman Gloria Romero has introduced AB 33 which would create the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) Labor Relations Trust Fund.  The bill would require the MTA to transfer all federal, state and local transportation funds to the trust fund upon notification that a strike or lockout has been declared.  

The State Auditor would be required to determine an amount sufficient to fund MTA operations during the strike and then transfer those funds to the MTA.  The balance of the funds would be released when agreements have been reached with all collective bargaining units.  

The bill further requires that the State Auditor conduct a study to determine if the amount of “income” gained by the MTA during a strike exceeds operating costs.

Hearings will not be scheduled until 30 days after the bill’s introduction and after the Legislature reconvenes January 3, 2001.
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